HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 2, 2020 - 1:30 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 1:30 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Covid-19 Update

Health Agent, Bob Valery began by saying that there is one new positive case since the last meeting with BOS.  Statewide it continues to grow.  Remember social distancing, masks and washing hands.  Please be cautious for Thanksgiving.
COVID Testing & Results

If an employee test positive does the Town request a copy of the results for the employee’s confidential personnel file?
Millias thinks they are required to share the results

Andrews said for yes if not willing to wait the 14 days and if taking COVID leave need documentation.
Valery added that if someone is out for a period of time a doctor’s note is needed to come back.
A person who comes in contact with another person who tested positive.
Valery said 1st test ten days after positive exposure; 2nd test 24 hours apart must be negative; no test if just close contact – they should call 211 (first) then notify Valery.
Seelig said employee should be notifying Department Head.  If they have three or more symptoms, they need to call 211.
Seelig thinks employees should be separated as much as possible and those employees who do not have it but were exposed but are essential – they need to follow additional protocols

Hayward asked about touching door knobs and Valery said the contact surfaces are not as big of a problem as they thought in the beginning – does not mean stop washing, just be cautious, wash hands after touching surfaces and don’t touch your face.

Pre-existing conditions with doctor’s note 
Seelig said they can work from home yes can work from home whether it is a dependent, husband, wife, etc. [family member] has that condition.

Lawless asked if a letter was previously submitted should it be submitted again, and it was said yes.  
Should the town pay for rapid COVID test?
Andrews said if an essential employee yes pay for it because we need them back ASAP.
Seelig was fine with paying for it but is it worth it to us to spend the money.  The Fire Department will be doing a testing site – after December 31, 2020, we are not getting CARES money.  Andrews said we can use free cash if need be.  
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COVID and Laptops

The laptops that the town purchased due to the pandemic and being reimbursed from Plymouth CARES can only be use for working form home situations due to COVID.  They cannot be used for snow days or any other day when an employee may be working from home for other reasons.  

Work form home is only when:

· The employee has a note from their doctor stating the employee has a pre-existing condition that makes it advisable that the employee does not work in the employee’s normal workspace.

· The employee is in quarantine at home due to COVID but is not showing sign/symptoms of COVID and is not taking COVID leave or any other type of leave.

· or for any other reason approved by the Board of Selectmen. 
Additional Fogging

Seeing as COVID is ramping up not only nationwide but here within the building Materna asked about fogging buildings more often.  Seelig said the real challenge is personal interactions among everyone and not so much picking up the virus on surfaces. 
Appeals - Recycling Abatements - 2021
The office has received appeals from several people, waiting for one person to get back to Seelig to schedule appointment.

Millias said that we need to set parameters and understands certain people feel restricted and maybe it is a postal issue. 

Andrews said previously he motioned to give residents a 60-day window, but past policy was to deny if late whether he agrees agree with it or not.  Maybe extend to 60 days because of COVID.

Millias asked if he was suggesting review bills that have been denied and Andrews said yes – reconsider all abatements that were received by October 30th with all paperwork.

Garron said that they need to be fair, firm and consistent and Andrews said they are not receiving service and  have to pay.
Millias said they need a whole new strategy but for now it is what we have in place.

Seelig asked the BOS if they wanted them to come in and Millias said yes,  give them the option to come in either physical or Zoom.
Route. 58 Speed Limit Signage

Hayward stated that he has not ordered the signs yet.
Aldana Road Parcel
This acquisition is slowly moving along. 
Pope’s Tavern Roof Project
Work will begin this month. 
Monponsett Pond – Monitoring Schedule
A proposed  flow monitoring schedule for fall 2020 has been submitted CDM Smith. 
Regional Old Colony Communication Center
Contract with ROCCC will be up in June 2021.  Duxbury’s Finance Director and Michael Mahoney  are working with Legislature to establish an Enterprise Fund which will be used to manage regional dispatch operations.  
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Fraudulent Unemployment Claims & Data Breaches
Seelig stated that are getting many unemployment claims for municipal employees - not one department but every department - not just this town but other towns and not just towns but private parties too.  What happened is that there were many data breaches both national and international and with so much personal information out there hackers have taken advantage of that and have intensified claim applications the last past month.  So, we are seeing a lot more here – people here at Town Hall, the school and police department are getting hit.  Linda Cole has been working with people – telling them that she has received a claim and suggesting to them that they check their personal information.  We are working with our consultant and defending against the fraudulent claims.  Andrews said the process is to go to the police station and file police report get a copy of the report and send to your credit agencies.  Chief Chaves said because of the extra steps theses hackers took it is categorized as an identity type of offense.  
Recycling Abatements

Will present on Thursday (11/5).

Dangerous Intersection Survey

Old Colony Planning Council will be conducting road safety audits at high hazard intersections throughout the region.  A spreadsheet was emailed to Seelig of the of intersections in Halifax and is asking for feedback on them.  Seelig has emailed it to the Traffic Safety Committee.
Fieldstone Farm

The new consent agreement has not been filed with court.  Clawson is going to check with his attorney.

415 Thompson Street – Site Visit

The Board earlier today did a site visit at the above property to determine if a pile of material needed to be permitted to remove off the property.   Millias said it appears to be a mulch pile decomposing, looks like most of it was brought to property and been turned over to decompose.  He does not have a problem with it and said it did not appear to him to fall under earth removal but wanted to hear from the rest of the Board.  
Andrews said that an active compost site needs to be filed with DEP or someone else. 

Seelig notified the parties involved and explained if they are going to be running a compost site, they need to meet the permitting requirements from Zoning and the Building 
Inspector.  In terms of the earth removal if it is compost and they want to remove it is the Board jurisdiction but if the Board says it does not qualify as earth/soil/gravel which falls under the by-law then a permit is not needed.  
Garron did not see any issues with it and said it seems like it was recently composed – it had not been there for a while.
Andrews thinks it is compost too, but the issue is dropping off the material then composting it then process it.  He thinks the material is going brought to a different site to be screened because they did not talk about screening it on site.  But if it were going to be screened on site, he would think it was being processed and it might fall under the by-law the way he read it.   He agrees it is compost it is just whether it is going to be processed or follow through with the DEP guidelines.
Millias as far as earth removal goes he did not think it was earth per say so does not know if the Board has jurisdiction over that other than to say it is not earth removal and permit is not needed. 
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As far as any Conservation/DEP involvement Millias thinks it is legit to refer to Conservation Commission.  Seelig said if it is not the Conservation Commission then the appropriate State  Department.  
Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to refer this matter to the Conservation Commission and if not  under their jurisdiction refer to the appropriate State Department.  
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Andrews and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 2:47 p.m.
-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
Documents referenced during Board of Selectmen’s Meeting – November 2, 2020

10/28/20 email from S. Materna to C. Seelig  – additional fogging

10/29/20 email from S. Materna to C. Seelig  – additional fogging

10/23/20 email from C. Seelig to Traffic Safety Comm. members – suggestions for Rt. 58 traffic

10/26/20 email from Chief Viveiros to C. Seelig – suggestions for Rt. 58 traffic
10/26/20 email from Chief Chaves to C. Seelig – suggestions for Rt. 58 traffic

Bill S.2627 DCAM acquiring Aldana Rd. parcel

10/22/20 email from C. Seelig – Pope’s Tavern roof project schedule 

10/27/20 email from Chad Kershaw/CDM Smith – fall 2020 proposed flow monitoring schedule
   for Monponsett ponds 

10/27/20 letter from Reg, Old Colony Comm. Center – establishing enterprise account 

10/2720 email from Bill McNulty – OCPC – Halifax’s most dangerous intersections 2017-2019 

Fieldstone Farms – 2nd modified consent agreement – execution draft 

